

22 September 2021

Mr Jim Betts
Secretary
NSW Department of Planning & Environment
GPO Box 39
SYDNEY NSW 2001

Attn: Megan Fu, Senior Planner

Dear Mr Betts

RE: SSD-10822510 - UNSW Health Translation Hub - Response to Submissions (RTS)

An Environmental Impact Statement (EIS) in support of a State Significant Development Application (SSDA) for the construction and operation of the UNSW Health Translation Hub at Randwick was publicly exhibited for a period of 28 days, from 19 May 2021 to 15 June 2021 inclusive (SSD-10822510).

In total, 10 submissions were received from public authorities, 1 submission was received from an organisation and 1 public submission in response to the public exhibition of the EIS.

The Department of Planning, Infrastructure and Environment (DPIE) also provided a summary of key issues in a letter dated 24 June 2021.

Health Infrastructure (HI) has reviewed these submissions and provides the attached Response to Submission Report and attachments.

Given the environmental planning merits and significant public benefits proposed by this application (as amended), HI looks forward to the determination of this important project.

Should you have any questions or seek further information please do not hesitate to contact Claire Muir on 0403 754 736.

Yours sincerely

Leisa Rathborne

Executive Director, Northern Region